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Contact List 
 
Principal  
Neryle Smurthwaite 
 
Deputy Principal (Rlg) 
Duane Rhall  
 
Head Teacher  
English / HSIE  
Lee-Anne Jones 
 
Head Teacher  
Maths / PDHPE / Comp 
Rod Jones 
 
Head Teacher  
Science / CAPA            
Peta McKenzie 
 
Head Teacher TAS     
Karen Pickering 
 
Year 7 Adviser 
Stuart Ferguson 
 
Year 8 Adviser  
Steven Wilson 
 
Year 9 Adviser           
Warren McKenzie 
 
Year 10 Adviser  
Gillian Halstead 
 
Year 11 Adviser 
Kathleen Balcombe 
 
Year 12 Adviser        
Bronwyn Porter 
 
Teacher Librarian  
Lisa McCallum 
 
Sports Coordinators 
Warren McKenzie 
Zachary Rue 
 
School Counsellor 
Emily Azzopardi 
 
LAST 
Bronwyn Porter 
 
Careers Advisor 
Josh Conliffe 
 
ATSI Support 
Dennis Moran 
 

Principal’s News 

We’re back! It is fantastic to be able to have all the students and staff back at school full time and to 
once again get back to teaching and learning in the “normal” way. Students returning to school 
today are back in their regular classrooms following their normal timetable. Some restrictions within 
the school still remain and the cleaning regime and hygiene practices that have been happening for 
the past six weeks of schooling will continue.  
 
A massive thank you on behalf of our staff to every parent, carer, family member and friend who 
has supported our students with their learning over the past eight weeks. It has been a massive task 
to take on and we have appreciated the effort you have taken to keep our students engaged, 
motivated and completing at least some of the work posted. It has been a unique experience for us 
as educators to deliver lessons completely online and via Zoom and I am sure we have also learnt 
from the many creative ideas and approaches many parents have adopted. The old saying, it takes a 
village to raise a child could never be more true because, during this unique time, it has taken our 
village to educate our children. THANK YOU! 
 
Last week the Department of Education released information with respect to people entering the 
school grounds. At this time there should be no parents or visitors on school sites unless they are 
essential. We therefore ask that, if possible, all parents please contact the school by phone rather 
than coming into the administration office. If there is a reason that you do have to attend the school 
it must only be to the front office where all hygiene and social distancing requirements are to be 
followed including use of the supplied hand sanitiser.  
 
Congratulations to our Year 12 Hospitality students who once 
again have completed another competency assessment. Last 
Tuesday the staff were the lucky recipients of a catered finger 
food lunch which would equal any that could be found in a 
restaurant. Thank you to Mrs Pickering and the students for 
such professional service. 
 
Last Wednesday all teachers participated in a professional 
learning session focused on improving reading across the 
different learning areas. Improved performance in Reading is 
one of the Premier’s Priorities and a milestone in our school 
plan. A further session will be held mid next term and then, 
later in the year, we will look at the growth data for students 
in reading collected by faculties to help determine any future 
actions or support required.  

 
Neryle Smurthwaite 

Principal 
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Year 10 Vaccinations 
Thursday 11 June 2020 

 

On Thursday 11th June all Year 10 students will receive their Meningococcal vaccination. The 
vaccinations will start at 9:00am and students will be sent to the office opposite DP’s by their teachers.  
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YEAR 12 STUDENT PROFILE 
 

Name: Taylah Cahill 

Year Group: 12 

Years at Canowindra High: 6 

Hobbies/Interests: Watching tik toks and painting 

Last book I read: The Tempest 

Best thing about being a student at Canowindra High School: Getting a Year 12 

jersey 

Did you know? I’m the only one in my friend group still on their learner licence 

CAREERS NEWS 
 

Applications for early entry through the Universities Admission Centre (UAC) are now 
open for Year 12 students. Students are strongly encouraged to make contact with Mr 
Conliffe, the Careers Adviser, to ensure their applications for UAC and the Schools 
Recommendations Scheme (SRS) are completed properly. 
 
If you have any questions or you would like help organising an application, email 

josh.conliffe@det.nsw.edu.au or phone the school on 6344 1305. 

P&C - NEW WINTER JACKET, AVAILABLE NOW 
Canowindra High School P&C are excited to announce that they have added a new winter jacket to the uniform list. The 
jacket is available to order from Mr. Embroidery Cowra. Please contact them for more information. Attached below are 
some images of the jacket along with a garment description and size guide.  

MATERIAL 
NYLON OTTOMAN SHELL 
SELF COLOURED ANTI-PILL POLAR FLEECE LINING 

FIT 
CLASSIC FIT 

FEATURES 
SHOWERPROOF 
FULL FRONT ZIP WITH VELCRO EXTERNAL STORM FLAP 
TWO ZIPPERED FRONT POCKETS 
DRAW CORD ON HEM 
VELCRO ADJUSTABLE ELASTICATED CUFFS 
HIDDEN TUCK AWAY HOOD 
BRANDING ACCESS POCKET 

COLOURS 
BLACK 
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What’s On 

Week  6B  Term 2 

Monday 1 JUN  

Tuesday 2 JUN  

Wednesday 3 JUN  

Thursday 4 JUN  

Friday 5 JUN  

   Assessments Due 

Week  5A                                   Term 2 

Y12:  

Y11:  

Week  6B                                       Term 2 

Y12:  

Y11:  

Week  5A  Term 2 

Monday 25 MAY  

Tuesday 26 MAY  

Wednesday 27 MAY  

Thursday 28 MAY  

Friday 29 MAY  

 

 

CANTEEN PRIZE 
DRAW! 

 
Last week the school canteen introduced a new prize 
draw. Any lunch that is pre-ordered will be entered into a 
weekly raffle to win a free lunch! This prize is drawn on 
Monday mornings. The first winner of the free lunch was 
Jesse Windus and this weeks winner is Julia Wright. Well 
done for supporting the canteen and congratulations on 
your free lunch! 
 
This week the canteen will be reverting back to it’s 
original menu, attached in this weeks newsletter. We do 
ask however that you continue to pre-order your lunch by 
the end of recess as there will only be a limited number of 
extra items available.  
 

This weeks $5 lunch 
specials 

 

Monday/Tuesday: Hawaiian Chicken   
Burger 

Wednesday/Thursday: Big loaded 
nacho potatoes  

Friday: Fish ‘n’ chips 

Please consider purchasing recess and ordering lunch 
from the canteen when you can. The canteen relies on 
student and staff purchases to remain operational.   

Mon 
25th 
May 

Tue 
26th 
May 

Wed 
27th 
May 

Thurs 
28th 
May 

Fri 
29th 
May 

 
H 16°C 
L 4°C 

 
H 18°C 
 L 7° C 

 
H 18°C 
 L 5° C 

 
H 17°C 
 L 6° C 

 
H 17°C 
L 4° C 
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